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Confidentiality policy
Reviewed November 2024
Statement of Intent

It is our intention to respect the privacy of children and their parents/carers while ensuring that they access high-quality pre-school care and education.

Aims
We aim to ensure that all parents/carers can share their information in the confidence that it will only be used to enhance the welfare of the children.

Methods

To ensure that all those using and working in the preschool can do so with confidence, we respect confidentiality in the following ways: -
· The setting adheres to GDPR (General Data Protection Regulations)
· All staff are made aware that they should not pass on information about children or parents/carers indiscriminately.

· Parents/carers have ready access to the files and records of their own children but do not have access to information about any other child.

· Staff will not discuss personal information given by parents/carers with other members of staff, except where it affects planning for the child’s needs.  Staff induction includes an awareness of the importance of confidentiality in the role of the key person.

· Any concerns/evidence relating to a child’s personal safety are kept in a secure, confidential cabinet and are shared with as few people as possible on a ‘need to know’ basis.
Safeguarding is paramount so information regarding the safeguarding of a child may need to be shared with other professionals/organisations.
· Personal information about children, families, and staff is kept securely in a lockable cabinet whilst remaining as accessible as possible.

· Issues to do with the employment of staff, whether paid or unpaid, remain confidential to the people directly involved with making management/administration decisions.

· Students with work experience are advised of our confidentiality policy and are required to respect it.

· Parent's/carer's permission will be sought before photographs are taken of children, either as individuals or in groups.  Permission is normally given in our registration form.
· Staff will have considered the suitability of surroundings and the presence of other people when they have conversations with children or parents/carers or each other which may need to be kept confidential.

 All the undertakings above are subject to the paramount commitment of Brislington Village Pre-school Ltd, which is the safety and well-being of the child.  Please also see our Safeguarding Children policy.  Confidentiality may only be breached when a child’s safety is at risk e.g. in an emergency or if abuse at home is suspected.
This policy was adopted at a meeting on 1st September 2015

Reviewed November 2024
This policy should be read in conjunction with our:-
Administration of Medication policy
GDPR and Data Protection policy
Equality and Diversity policy

Looked after Child policy

Photo, video, mobile phone and social network policy
Retention of records policy 

Safer Recruitment policy  

Safeguarding children policy
Tapestry policy

Volunteer, Work Experience Placement and Agency staff policy

Although under constant review, an overall review date has been set for September 2025
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